














































































































































































































































































159-201 Washington Street (St. Gabriel's Graduate Student Housing) via website form
Date First Name Last Name City State Zip Organization Comments

8/8/2016 Monica mcAlpine Brighton MA 02135 Unbound visual 
Arts

Dear Mr. Rooney, 
As a member of Unbound Visual Arts and a long-time resident and homeowner on Brooks Street in 
Brighton, I am writing to support the St. Gabriel's Project. A mixed residential/cultural development is a 
wonderful idea. In particular, a gallery will provide much needed support to local artists as well as an 
enriching resource for the project residents and the entire community. The preservation of public open 
space is most welcome. 

I urge the BRA to approve this project.

Monica McAlpine
9/19/2016 Michael Dorgan Allston MA 02134 Homeowner I am opposed to this plan as it is currently defined.  The scale is too large for the neighborhood.  The 

approval must be subject to the resolution of the parking elimination for St. Elizabeths that this plan calls 
for.  Looking at the overhead picture, I counted about 340 cars that are currently parked on the 11.6 acre 
space.  These cars need a home that is not on the street.  Post development, the available parking must 
be at least 1 space per unit for each unit developed.  The plans call for heights of up to 7 stories, most 
structures in this area are 2 to 3, with the max being 5 stories.  The mix of unit size discourages families 
from settling/staying and increases the car and transportation needs of the overall development.  Should 
be fewer studios and 1 beds.  Traffic study is too limited.  1 day and mixed with 2014 data and 2011 
seasonal adjustments.  Also, don't believe the assumptions on transportation and the mitigating actions 
are largelly meaningless.  Also, I don't think any assumptions were made for vistors to the residences 
which will be high gevine the target demographic.  Lastly the proposal is 100% rental.  This creates a 
transit population that is not invested in the community.  It is in the interest of the community to makes 
these saleable units.  Owners will drive the key decisons and the likely tax base will be signnificantly 
higher as indivual owned units.



9/22/2016 Marisa Angilletta Brighton MA 02135 1-This project is just to massive, 769 unit is outrages!!!
2-This project will effect all the people who own two family's in the neighborhood, we won't be able to rent 
our own units. Look around and see how many "for rent signs are out" after Sept1 (that alone says a lot).
3-This project will effect Traffic first. Washington St in the morning & afternoon is bummer to bummer add 
another 400 + cars?  Even if they add parking traffic now is unbearable.
4-This project is #1 out of #4. Just across from the shirne that is also going to be more apartments, plus 
the temple, plus land after Whole Foods all on Washington St. How many apartments do these 
developers need?
5- Who are we kidding ? They started with this is for Grad students ? There won't be enough students to 
fill these units therefore they will rent to whomever.
6- Crime will increase.
7- Your driving out us, the families that have lived here for 50+ years.
8- I appreciate everything they say about relocating the shrine but, it about land, the trees and all that 
surrounds this once beautiful property.

To the Boston redevelopment authority what are u doing to our community & neighborhood ? PLEASE 
THINK OF THE IMPACT IN JUST 5-10 years!!! This is a massive mistake.
Thank you~

On 9/22/16, 3:05 PM, "Development Review at the BRA" <Michael.Rooney@Boston.gov> wrote:

Public Meetings hosted by BRA
View this email in your browser
 
159-201 Washington Street (St. Gabriel's)
Impact Advisory Group Meeting
Description: Second Meeting of the 159-201 Washington Street Impact Advisory Group ("IAG") to 
discuss the Proposed Project. Although the Public is welcome to attend IAG meetings and listen to the 
discussion, the public meeting on September 29, detailed below, is the more appropriate forum for the 
broader public to provide feedback about the project.
[more]

Time: 09/27/2016 6:00 PM - 8:00 PM
Location: St. Elizabeth's Medical Center, 736 Cambridge Street, Brighton, MA 02135
Public Meeting
Description: On July 18, 2016 a Project Notification Form ("PNF") was submitted pursuant to Section 
80B-5 of the Code by Cabot, Cabot & Forbes to the Boston Redevelopment Authority. The PNF 
describes the construction of 680 units of housing for young professionals, families, graduate students 
and other university affiliates such as residents, faculty and staff. The PNF also describes the 
rehabilitation of St. Gabriel's Monastery and a Shrine to Our Lady Fatima. The public comment period for 
the PNF ends on October 7, 2016.
[more]

Time: 09/29/2016 6:00 PM - 8:00 PM
Location: Jackson/Mann Community Center, 500 Cambridge Street, Allston, MA 02134
Michael Rooney
Michael.Rooney@Boston.gov
617.918.4237
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        Tweet
        Forward
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9/27/2016 Liz Breadon BRIGHTON MA 02135 159-201 Washington Street, Brighton (St Gabriel’s)
Mr. Rooney,
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed development of the 159-201 Washington 
Street, Brighton.
The Saint Gabriel’s site is outstanding location on the edge of the commercial district in Brighton Center 
and it behooves us to take great care to ensure that it’s development is beneficial to the commercial, 
cultural and social life of our community.  The St Gabriel’s location is an historic and beloved community 
space with architectural, spiritual and cultural significance to many in our community.  It is also one of 
the few remaining areas of green space in an already densely developed neighborhood of Boston. We 
have a population of 74,997 people in an area of 4.4 square miles. (2010 Census)

I have several areas of concern with regard to this project
1.        Need for a comprehensive neighborhood planning process. 
Allston-Brighton as been subject to decades of piece-meal projects presented by institutions and 
developers without any consideration of the “big picture” and long term needs of the community.  Without 
a comprehensive neighborhood plan we has seen an exponential increase in density without 
commensurate improvements in affordable housing, home ownership, public transit, traffic management, 
safe cycle routes, emergency services, green space, and quality of life. An integrated planning process is 
essential to identify the problems and come up with creative solutions to all of theses issues.  

2.        We do not need a “dormitory village”. 

This proposed development of 679 units of housing “ designed built and marketed to serve … graduate 
students, young and other university affiliates, professionals, staff and faculty” does not reflect the needs 
of our community.  Over the course of many years community activists and housing advocates have 
highlighted the need to increase owner occupancy, and preserve affordable housing for low and middle-
income households. What is proposed for this wonderful location is a dormitory village this does not have 
any real connection or relationship with the surrounding neighborhood. It is targeted at a very narrow 
demographic and is not what we need in Allston Brighton. 
Looking at the 23 recently completed, in process or pending housing developments in the neighborhood 
the majority of the units were studios and one-bedrooms with a very small percentage of 3 bedroom units, 
and almost no disabled accessible units.

3) A missed opportunity to do something significant! 
This proposal represents a missed opportunity to develop an innovative project that would enhance the 
neighborhood by creating a housing community that is multi-generational, economically diverse, and 
includes homeowners and renters.
The demographic make up of the neighborhood is out of balance. Transient residents who are here for a 
few years are not invested here and tend not to be engaged in civic life. Many young people would like to 
put down roots here and stay but the lack of affordable housing options forces them to relocate to the 
suburbs; this is detrimental to the long-term stability of our community, and needs to be addressed. 

4) Owner Occupancy
This project does not address the need to increase the levels of owner occupancy, which stands at 19% 
in Allston Brighton. There is a false perception that there is no demand for condominiums in Allston 
Brighton are wrong. In July 2016 Brighton, Allston, and Dorchester all tied for the fastest-selling 
neighborhood at 24 days.  The average selling price was $450,000.  If they build it they will come. 

In summary, I urge the BRA to undertake a comprehensive neighborhood planning process. We need to 
increase home ownership; preserve green space; provide more affordable rental accommodation for 
middle-income families and people with disabilities. Sadly the current proposal falls far short of that.
Sincerely,
Liz Breadon 
Brighton MA 02135



10/2/2016 S H Brighton MA 02135 As will all the structures being built and all the "plans" about what will happen - this will not free up 
existing rentals for families - this will bring MORE people to Brighton.  With the project in Brighton Center 
and the existing over-population and traffic, the area will become even more congested.  Green spaces 
are also dwindling and this will take away natural space.  I grew up in Brighton and am disgusted at the 
takeover by students and universities.  

10/3/2016 Kathryn Markham Brighton MA 02135 I am concerned about this project adding to the traffic woes already existing on Union Street.  for many 
years Union Street was Resident Only parking 7 days a week/24 hours.  Then the City for some reason 
changed it to Resident Parking 8 a.m. - 6 p.m. Monday-Friday.  the problem is that after 6:00 p.m. and 
on weekends we have cars parking that  the drivers (a) do not live in the area and/or (b) are carrying out of 
state plates.  This also applies to other surrounding streets such as Washington Street at Monastery 
Road; Shepard, Shannon and Snow Streets.  Now you want to add housing, etc. and not allow for ample 
parking that won't interfere with the neighborhoods surrounding it.   Why were the streets changed?     

10/4/2016 Samantha Pajak Allston MA 02134 Good afternoon,

I am writing to  let the city know that I feel this project at St. Gabriel's has simply too many units. It was 
noted that only an additional 4 cars will be at each intersection during rush hours. I travel through this 
area and can say that an extra 4 cars at each intersection each hour may not seem like a lot but when 
everything is already grid-locked in the area especially on Comm and Washington there is no way that 
there won't be a perceived impact. 

There are over 600 units. At least half of those units will likely participate in rush hour. And with the 
nature of students will cause an overall impacon the area at all hours of the day and night. And that is 
only counting the cars the building has spots for. There is currently an strain on all street parking for at 
least 2 miles in ALL directions. 

In addition, given that the city has decreased the number of B line trains there will be stress added to an 
already stressed B line. This needs to be addressed as the cars are already packed two stops farther 
inbound. Where will these people fit on trains? The MBTA needs to add support to the B line if almost 
700 units will be added as there will be at least 1400 people added to a small area if each is a 2 
bedroom. Also keep in mind students like to pack into units which will increase numbers in this location 
even further.

This are simply can not handle a project of this size. I am all for land use however adding at least 1400 
people to an already dense area is just unreasonable and will have a very negative impact on the 
neighborhood's. If this project is to be approved it should be significantly downsized. 

While I currently live on Brainerd Rd I used to rent on Random Rd. The traffic 4 years ago was awful and 
now it is worse. This project needs to be downsized significantly. 

Thanks,
Samantha Pajak

10/4/2016 Annette Pechenick Brighton MA 02135 There are still too many apts. and very few condos.  The scale of the project needs to be reduced and 
should include at least two parking spots for each 2 bedroom apt/condo 3 parking spots for 3 bedroom 
apt/condo and 4 parking spots for each 4 bedroom apt/condo.  The traffic to the neighborhood will be too 
much for the Washington Street exit.  There should be an exit on the Warren side of the complex and the 
developer should include a shuttle from the complex to the medical area in Longwood  as well as a 
shuttle to the downtown area and a shuttle to Kendall Square/Harvard Square.  The project as it is 
currently puts tremendous strain on already overburdened Washington Street.  Also there still needs to 
be more condo's on the property perhaps like the Waterworks  where there are fewer apartments but 
excellence in living area.( a good spot for this would be converting the St. Gabriel's church into exclusive 
condo ownership.   The developer does not need to have excessive apartments for rent when there is 
such a need for family living and families that want to stay in the area.  Please don't let this project get 
too ahead of itself and instead let it be a source of pride for families that want to live in the area.  Also no 
buildings should be more than 3.5 stories so that the wonderful skyline view can be seen by all.  



10/7/2016 Paula Dewar Brighton MA 02135 Abutter RE:  159-201 Washingtion Street Project

1.  There are not enough parking spaces planned with the project.  Currently there is no parking available 
on Washington Street in the evenings and overnight.  With up to 555 units and only .7 parking spaces per 
unit (which may have numerous residents in one unit each having cars) the neighborhood can not 
accommodate the additional vehicles that will be looking for parking spaces.

2.  The access road that is currently used by St Elizabeth's is in the plans as a route both in and out of 
this project.  It is a very dangerous exit trying to get onto Washington Street.  The opposite St is 
Nanatasket Avenue which is a private way with no sidewalks.  It is very dangerous for the residents of 
this street to come out of their houses and go to their cars with the increased traffic now with St 
Elizabeth's  use it will only become increasingly dangerous with this road being used as an entry and exit 
way to the project. The residents of this new project will be going through the neighborhood streets to 
avoid the traffic lights at Monastery Rd and Cambrdige St.  Also, the increase in headlights and car noise 
on the houses that are surrounding the prioject road will affect the quality of life for the residents.  One 
suggestion would be to have the project road be one way going into the project and have the exit point be 
on Monastery Rd with the signal light.  I think this would be a better traffic flow pattern and help alleviate 
the concerns of congestion and safety with the surrounding residents. Also, this would have the least 
impact on the safe passageway of emergency vehicles going to the hospital and police station.

3.  At the meetings the accessibility to public transportation has been a key point of this project.  As it 
stands today both the 57 and 65 buses are at capacity during the rush hours.  I have heard the same 
about the green line.  Has there been any discussion with the MBTA to increase the number of runs on 
each route to accommodate the increased ridership?

Thank you and I look forward to future meetings about this project.

Paula Dewar
Brighton, MA. 02135

10/7/2016 Paula Dewar Brighton MA 02132 Abbutter One additional comment I would like to make re: 159-201 Washington Street Project

Is there a plan with the City of Boston regarding the rodent population that is currently residing in the 
house on 201 Washington Street and on the land that is going to be developed.  There has been 
increased rat activity this past summer in the surrounding neighborhood.  I would think that the developer 
should have a detailed plan to address the rat population that will be looking for new places to live once 
they begin demolition of garage and disturb the land on this project site.

Thank you,

Paula Dewar
10/8/2016 Mary Jane Higgins Brighton MA 02135 Brighton resident, 

Evans Rd.
Dear Sirs,

Brighton/Allston is a dense community with a large number of rental units, most of which are inhabited by 
students and 20-somethings.

Parking in my neighborhood, which borders Brookline (no overnight parking), is very difficult already and 
almost impossible when any kind of construction is under way.

Our Brighton/Allston community would greatly benefit from the availability of more condominiums, 
including three-bedroom units that would attract permanent residents and families. 

Please make the St. Gabriel's development a condo development that includes at least one parking 
space per unit.

Thank you.
M. J. Higgins



10/9/2016 Bob Pessek Allston MA 02134 Allston Civic 
Assoc.

The proposed housing at 159-201 Washington St., Brighton, fails for two important reasons:  It is planned 
for the wrong residents and it is too big.  Some 618 units (including 40 condos) are too many on that site.  
Just look at the illustration on this web site.  

Most of the housing will be rental; Allston-Brighton has a low percentage of owner-occupied housing and 
needs more.  Thus, the project should be reduced to something less than 500 units total and at least 400 
of them should be owner-occupied condos with deed restrictions to ensure compliance.  In addition, two 
buildings at the edge of the site, overlooking Brighton High School, should be steel framed structures of 
ten or twelve stories.  This would give them a smaller foot print while providing views for the residents. For 
inspiration, the developer should visit 1501 Commonwealth Ave. and the Waterworks.

Attempting to place small, boxy, high turn-over rentals at this site is a disgrace and a failure of planning.  
As has been said many time at public meetings concerning this site, the developer has disrespected the 
site and the needs of the community with this proposal.  

On another, related matter:  Some 15 or 20 years ago Cabot, Cabot and Forbes developed the former 
Casey and Hayes storage building at the intersection of the Mass. Pike and Everett St.,  It was a bust.  
The building still sits empty, now owned by Harvard University.  Thus a suggestion:  Cabot, Cabot and 
Forbes should work with Harvard University to develop graduate student housing in this large and unused 
building. 

As stated above, the St. Gabriel's site should be developed as a place where people can make a home 
and become a part of the Allston-Brighton community instead of a property that will join the September 1 
churn of transient residents.  Allston-Brighton already has more than enough of such housing.  
  
Thank you, Bob Pessek

10/9/2016 Nancy Grilk Allston MA 02134 This project is too big and needs to be deed restricted owner-occupied condominiums that prohibit 
"flipping" as is the case with the Waterworks development. Visit the Waterworks for the resident stability 
and the beautiful re-use of the buildings in addition to newly built if you need any convincing this is the 
best and most stabilizing option for housing. 

The St. Gabriel's site is a gem; it is one of the last, large undeveloped tracts of green space for 
development in Brighton. Do not squander it with short-term residential rentals. This development must be 
looked at with the whole neighborhood in mind. As with your agency's new name, planning is key, and 
with your motto, transparency is also important. Immediately, adjacent are 2 developments that will add, 
with these 680 units, 1,003 new units of housing, add nearby 5 Washington brings the total to 1,181, and 
add the additional two newly proposed Washington St. developments in Brighton Center (former 
Minihane's and McNamara's), brings the total to 1,251 NEW UNITS. All totaled, additional new parking for 
cars, 1,054. Additional street parking will be prohibitive. These developments need to have independent 
traffic studies (not hired by the developers). Traffic is backed up throughout the day. A study of all the 
MBTA transit modes in this area is critically needed . These transit modes are jammed with riders; 
adding more than 2,000 new riders without any additional service is unsustainable. These developments 
must not be looked at separately.  

As a community, we are relying on the BPDA to represent what is the best for the neighborhood. 

Thank you, Nancy Grilk 



10/9/2016 Lauren Kreisberg Brighton MA 02135 I've been involved with this project since early this year, going to meetings at the Fatima Shrine. They've 
been more than gracious, offering at the beginning to rebuild the shrine. Wajeha was wonderful, keeping 
us up to date via email, and always open to phone calls.

That being said, it of great concern to me that this projects seeks to build rental units in a section of the 
city that is already over dense with temporary housing.  I know this opinion has been echoed by other 
community members. Also of concern, is the impact on traffic and public transportation. 

Again, repeating what other members of the community have asked, I implore the BPDA to look at 
development in Brighton as a whole, not per project. I'm aware this is a city, and growth is inevitable. I'm 
not claiming "not in my backyard!". I'm asking that you look to bring stability to this neighborhood by 
promoting and supporting projects that bring long term residents and families to the Brighton areas. This 
means condos, not rentals; houses not student dorms.

10/10/2016 Neal Shanske Brighton MA 02135 This project should not be allowed to proceed in anything resembling its current form. I live a block away 
from the proposed site on Union Street. The proposed project would include just 395 parking spots for 
679 units, some with multiple bedrooms. This would make street parking in the neighborhood, already 
difficult, impossible, especially during snow emergencies. It would add congestion to Washington Street 
which is already often congested.  These problems will be even worse if the other two large projects 
proposed for Washington Street within two blocks are built as well.

The project site contains some of Brighton's last green space and this space should be preserved. As 
well, the proposed project would target transient residents who rent. Our neighborhood needs more 
owner-occupied housing for families. We have many friends who have left the area after being unable to 
find appropriate housing for their families in this neighborhood. We want long term residents who will 
establish deep roots in the area and build our community- not transients who have no vested interest in 
our neighborhood's future.

This project would have a severely negative impact on the quality of life of neighborhood residents and 
should not be allowed to proceed. I have heard many of my neighbors speak against this project and 
none in favor. The BPDA should hear the voices of  those impacted, act in the best interests of the 
neighborhood and clearly and firmly inform the developer that this project will not proceed in any form.



10/11/2016 Marisa M Brighton MA 02135 As a long-time resident of Brighton, I'd like to submit my comments regarding the development project 
planned for the St. Gabriel's Monastery site at 159-201 Washington Street. While I would strongly prefer 
that the site remain preserved without further development, I do realize that this is a done deal, and I 
would approve of the project if the BPDA ensures the following:

•Preservation of all the existing structures: the shrine, the church, and the monastery building, which is 
registered as an historical landmark and as such the designation should be respected;
•Preservation of the cemetery and other features related to the religious structures and site;
•That green space and other landscape features are preserved and even expanded within the site;
•That adequate off-street parking is provided for new residents to account for already limited street 
parking in the neighborhood;
•That the development is designed, planned, and constructed with attention to minimizing its impact on 
traffic in the surrounding neighborhood, particularly Washington Street, which becomes extremely 
congested during rush hour with cut-through traffic, etc.; and
•That the BPDA and/or zoning board places restrictions on the density and height of  the proposed 
structures, and that the new buildings are designed to fit in as seamlessly as possible with the 
surrounding landscape and current architecture in the neighborhood (i.e., don't build an eye sore).

One other note: it would be helpful for all residents throughout the entire city if, before projects such as 
this one continue to go forward, that something be done to (and I know this is a reach) FIX THE T! If the 
BPDA is going to allow new housing to be built to attract more people to already densely populated 
neighborhoods such as Brighton, assessments should first be made regarding the state of public 
transportation in the area and whether it can handle additional volume. Many branches of the T are at 
capacity and are outdated, antiquated, and inefficient. I'm referring specifically to all branches of the 
Green Line, particularly the B Line, which is just a few steps away from this proposed development and 
would be an even bigger benefit to the neighborhood than it currently is if it were modernized. This is a 
significant problem that needs to be addressed citywide. It affects people’s quality of life and often turns 
many people away from living in the city, or certain parts of it.

Boston has made some egregious mistakes in the past (e.g., during urban renewal), but given what we 
know today about the positive influence that green space can have on people's quality of life, the need for 
access to efficient public transportation to reduce pollution that contributes to climate change, and the 
benefits of preserving historical structures and spaces (which the city of Boston touts to generate revenue 
from tourism), projects such as this one provide an opportunity to learn from the mistakes of the past and 
do things the right way. This is a chance to improve the city with a balanced, well-thought-out, modern 
development that respects the architectural and other characteristics of the neighborhood in which it is 
being built rather than burdening it with one in which the planners haven't given much forethought to how 
the community will be affected and are primarily concerned with maximizing the profits that can be 
squeezed out of the few small parcels of land still available in an already congested area. 

Please, if this project goes forward, make sure that it is a benefit for the neighborhood rather than a 
detriment. Boston is a great city and has the potential to be even better. I have lived in the city my entire 
life and I have seen many of its neighborhoods grow and improve in the past couple of decades. In 
addition to its history, architecture, and educational and medical institutions, one of its best (and often 
overlooked) features is that it is already a very green city, with not only many public parks but areas of 
green space integrated throughout its neighborhoods—a benefit for its residents as well as the 
environment. Please don't squander this opportunity by being shortsighted. Don’t turn the city into an 
urban nightmare. Not just with this project in Brighton, but others that may and will arise in other 
neighborhoods. Make Boston the world-class city of the future it aspires to be, a place that all of its 
residents can be happy and proud to call home. Thank you.

Respectfully,
Marisa M.



10/13/2016 Ann dePierro Brighton MA 02135 The proposed development at St Gabriel's is too large for the area and will not provide the type of stable 
long term ownership that is needed in Brighton.  It is also adjacent to  two other proposed developments 
on Washington Street that will overwhelm the infrastructure of the neighborhood.  The former BRA should 
live up to its new name and perform a comprehensive planning  study of this area of Brighton and all 
proposed development before it approves any new development.  Traffic in Brighton Center and along 
Washington is horrendous and will be exacerbated by this overdevelopment. The proposed housing will 
also hurt many owner occupants who rent units in their multi family dwellings to graduate students. I urge 
the BRA to listen to the neighborhood and require further study and paring down of this project.

10/13/2016 Mike Panichas Brighton MA 02135 These projects will only add to an already critical problem of street parking in the neighborhood.  If these 
projects proceeds, I would suggest:

1. Increase the number of parking spaces provided on site, so that all tenants/owners of these new 
developments have sufficient parking for at least two cars, plus additional spaces for their guests.

2. Tenants at these new sites SHOULD NOT be allowed to obtain Allston/Brighton resident parking 
permits.  For current residents of the neighborhood, there are insufficient parking spaces on the streets 
as it is now!

The Washington Street neighborhood  is already burdened with traffic and parking problems.  These 
building projects will only bring the situation from difficult to impossible.  Find a solution that will avoid  
this outcome.

10/14/2016 Nunziato Antonellis Keene NH 03431 Grew up in Brighton and went to Saint Gabriel's school.  The church is beautiful and historically 
significant to the area.  It should not be demolished.  Less development of that property is best for the 
integrity of the neighborhood.  Have some free space for the people who live there.



10/14/2016 Joanne D'Alcomo Brighton MA 02135 Ms. I am writing with a brief comment even though, as a practical matter, the proposal on file is no longer the 
operative proposal and there is no substitute proposal on file.
In general, however, my comments are as follows:

I am a longtime owner of a single family home in Brighton, and I am a working professional. I am 
interested in the quality of life in Brighton and in developing an economically and socially diverse 
community.   We have, however, been steadily heading in the direction of creating -- either by investors 
buying single-family or multi-family homes and doing conversions, or by building new units – a 
community that is primarily transient, and made up of the demographics of renters who are either  
students or in their 20s. This skewed demographic and composition – both in terms of age and simply 
housing for a transient population that is primarily “passing through” with rentals – is not economically or 
socially health for our community.

In Brighton, we need to encourage longer term residency, and home ownership – with condominiums with 
deed restrictions that require owner-occupancy or high levels of owner-occupancy. The St. Gabriel’s 
proposal doesn’t do that.  

The proposal on file, and the current proposal, cannot be built as a matter of right.  There are all sorts of 
restrictions on that side – both in terms of it containing a conservation district, and also numerous zoning 
variances that would be required. 

The City should NOT allow lifting of the conservation restrictions and should not allow the variances for 
that site EXCEPT for a proposal that provides at least 50% home ownership potential – particularly in the 
upper middle class to high income level.   We need that type of development to re-vitalize Brighton 
center, which has many vacant storefronts, and to stimulate neighborhood businesses.   

   The St. Gabriel’s site is one of the premier undeveloped locations in Brighton because of its greenery,  
its stunning views of the downtown and its proximity to many major locations.  The city should not “blow” 
this opportunity for a major homeownership location by simply woodenly supporting variances and the 
lifting of conservation district restrictions.  
     
    We in Brighton are entitled to count on the city to enforce zoning restrictions and conservation 
restrictions unless and until the developer comes up with a proposal that is worthy -- from a public policy 
perspective -- of altering or waiving them. 
     Thank you.




